CHANNEL ISLANDS RACING AND HUNT CLUB

Lande A Geon,

St. Peter,

Jersey JE3 7EA

Telephone:  (01534) 738868      Fax: (01534) 887184  

   Email: lande@jerseymail.co.uk

THE CHANNEL ISLANDS RACING CALENDAR

No. 425                                                                                    December 2011

1. STEWARDS

The following will act as Stewards of the Channel Islands Racing and Hunt Club in the Calendar year 2012:

                       Mr.J.C.R Morley-Kirk

                       Mr.I.N.Ozanne

                       Mr.C.R.Bennett

                       Mr.M.W.Torode

2.      DATES FOR MEETINGS IN 2012– all in Jersey except for the first May       

         meeting

                      Monday                               April          9

                      Sunday                                April         22

                      Monday                                May           7    GUERNSEY                                                        

                      Sunday                                 May          20

 Monday                               June            4

 Sunday                                 June          24     

 Friday                                   July            6     EVENING  

 Sunday                                  July          29

                      Sunday                             August           12       

   Monday                           August           27

3.   APPLICATION FOR LICENCES

Trainers' and riders'  licences may be obtained from Mr. Jonathan Perree in Jersey or Mr. Mike Torode in Guernsey. Should neither be available the Hon. Secretary Mr.C.J.Edwards should be contacted at the above Registry office address.

Application forms for all types of licences may be obtained from the Secretary of the Jersey Race Club at 

             2, The Hamlet

             Beech Road,

             Grouville,

             Jersey

             JE3 9HZ 

Telephone:01534 863484

Mobile      :07829 863484

Fax            :01534 864136

E-mail       :jerseyrace@gmail.com

Website     :www.jerseyracing.co.uk

4. RULES OF RACING

The Rules of Racing of the Channel Islands Racing and Hunt Club 

are published on the Club’s website viz: http://www.cirhc.co.uk 

The Rules are no longer published in printed or written form.

5.    LICENCE FEES

                                                                          £  

         Race Clubs-per Meeting
                       50

         Trainers                            
                       25

     
   Riders                                
                       25



   Owners 







           25      




         Registration of Colours                 
           10


         Registration of Partnerships                       25



   Registration of Leases                                25

         Registration of Clubs                                  25 


         Registration of Sponsorships                      25


6.       The maximum fines in 2012 are:







£

   Stewards of C.I.R.H.C                       1,500

   Stewards of meetings                            300


   The Starter                                             100

   Deposit for an Objection                         20

   Deposit for an Appeal                           100

7.            SAFETY FACTORS-JERSEY

    Flat Races (except for 7 furlong races)        14 Runners

    Flat Races-7 furlongs                                   12 Runners 

    Hurdle Races                                                10 Runners

    SAFETY FACTORS-GUERNSEY

     Flat Races                                                       10 Runners

     Hurdle Races                                                  Not authorised

8.          STEWARDS' ENQUIRIES

             STEWARDS OF THE CHANNEL ISLANDS RACING AND 

             HUNT CLUB

               The Stewards of the Channel Islands Racing and Hunt Club met

                on July 27th  to consider a complaint concerning the behaviour of

                Mrs. Joan Le Brocq – the trainer-in connection with the 

                withdrawal of an entry for NEUILLY from a race on July 31st for

                which the horse was not qualified. The Stewards also enquired into

                an entry for SCULASTIC for the Hurdle Race on the same day for

                which the horse was not qualified.

                Mrs Le. Brocq admitted her mistake in entering the horses for races

                for which they were not eligible. She deeply regretted these errors 

                which had been mainly caused by a series of personal problems

                unconnected with racing.

                The Stewards considered the matter and concluded firstly that there

                was no evidence to support the claim against Mrs. Le Brocq of

                malicious misconduct and secondly that Mrs Le Brocq had been

                very seriously negligent in making the entries-since her actions had

                been very close to bringing racing into disrepute.

                In conclusion Mrs Le Brocq was severely cautioned about her future 

                conduct.   

                STEWARDS OF MEETINGS

               April 25th
              The Stewards interviewed Mr. Arthur-trainer of MAJESTICAL-

              about the horse’s behaviour in the Parade ring and at the start. They 

              noted his explanation that the horse had possibly got over excited by 

              the occasion and had perhaps been influenced by other horses playing 

              up.  The Stewards reminded Mr. Arthur that if he had an excitable 

              horse he should bring this to the attention of the Stewards in good time. 

  The Stewards interviewed Mrs Le Brocq- trainer of FINE THE

  WORLD- about the horse’s behaviour. They noted her explanation

  that perhaps the horse was ring rusty but she was unable to explain

  the set back in the horse’s performance. Until the problem was resolved

  she would ask that it could be mounted on the course. The Stewards

  reminded her of the need to warn them in good time if she had any such

  special requests.

  GUERNSEY-May 2nd
   The Stewards interviewed Mr.M. Lawson-rider of FAST FREDDIE-as

   to why the horse had refused to jump off. The jockey stated that he had

   been instructed “Don’t go” and the next thing he knew the race had

   started. The Stewards interviewed the starter who told them that when 

   he had called the runners in FAST FREDDIE was coming in too fast 

   so he told the jockey to hold him back a little before shouting GO. The

   Steward on duty at the start supported this report and added that the

   horse had jinked badly to the right as he was coming in.

   During the second race CRIANZA was pulled up and the vet was

   sent to attend to the horse as soon as it was safe to do so. The

   Stewards noted that it took 20 minutes for a horse box to reach the

   horse which they considered unsatisfactory.

   Upon his return to the Stewards’ office the vet reported that the ground

   was now unsuitable for racing and he feared further injury might occur    

   to future runners.  The Stewards then spoke to the Clerk of the Course 

   who reported that there was standing water on the course and he had 

   had to deal with some fallen fencing.

   In view of these reports and the very hostile weather conditions the

   Stewards had no alternative but to abandon the meeting.
   May 15th
   The Stewards interviewed Mr. Thebault-the trainer of GRANIT MAN- 

   about the horse’s running when he had finished tailed off. The

   stewards noted the trainer’s explanation that he felt the horse’s heart

   was no longer in racing and he would consider its future. The

   veterinary surgeon that the horse had neither respiratory distress nor

   bleeding from the nose when he inspected it at the Stewards’ request

   after the race.

    The Stewards interviewed Mr. Arthur-trainer of GREEK THEATRE-

    about the horse’s behaviour on the way to the start. They noted the

    trainer’s explanation that the horse was very good at home but seemed

    to get very worked up at the racecourse. The Stewards pointed out

    to Mr. Arthur that last year the Stewards had been very tolerant of the

    horse’s behaviour and unfortunately this had not improved. While 

    unwilling to state that the horse was dangerous they told the trainer 

    that if the horse did not behave better next time they would give very 

    careful consideration as to whether it should be allowed to run again.

    The Stewards interviewed Mrs. Corson-trainer of REBEL WOMAN-

    about the horse’s behaviour on the way to the start. They noted her

    explanation that it was the horse’s first appearance at Les Landes

    and it had not behaved that way at home.  She had gone to great 

    lengths to train the horse, riding it herself and taking it to the

    racecourse to avoid any misbehaviour.  The Stewards told the trainer 

    that the horse would be very carefully watched on its next run.  

     The Stewards noted that the final race was started by flag because the

      tape was faulty and asked the Race Club to take remedial action 

      before the next meeting.

      May 30th
      The Stewards interviewed Messrs Stack, Procter and Batchelor as to   

      why they had taken a practice jump over the last hurdle before the 

      hurdle race. The jockeys explained that it was a novice hurdle and 

      when their horses approached the hurdle to show it to them they all 

      seemed very nervous. They therefore felt a practice jump was in the

      horses’ best interests to settle them and would present less of a risk

      to the riders should the horses refuse during the race. The Stewards

      resolved that although this was a clear breach of the Rules, on 

      this occasion they would only issue the jockeys with a very severe 

      warning and a reminder that should they offend this Rule again 

      they would be liable to significant penalties.

       The Stewards interviewed Mr. E.Stack-rider of VAMOS-about the

       horse’s performance. They noted his explanation that it was the

       horse’s first run over the distance and in the final section of the race

       was running without spark and appeared legless. He had therefore

       eased the horse down.

       The Stewards interviewed Mrs Malzard-trainer of RIVER DU

       NORD-as to whether she was satisfied with the ride the horse had

       been given.  After speaking to Miss Manser-the rider-Mrs Malzard 

       reported that the horse was young and weak and this had been her 

       first race. The rider reported that she had run green, giving away

       lengths at the start, and become unbalanced round the bends. She

       had then made every effort to bring the horse home without undue

       punishment. The Stewards noted this explanation. 

       June 19th
       The Stewards enquired in to the use of the whip by Mr. T.Procter-   

        rider of  NORDIC AFFAIR. After hearing Mr. Procter’s views that

        his use had been fair and was producing results and viewing the 

        tape the Stewards found that he had used the whip more than 

        necessary without allowing the horse time to respond. Mr. Procter

        was fined £25.

        The Stewards interviewed the starter as to the number of false starts

        in the sprint.  He explained that the first false start was caused by 

        several horses trying to take a flyer.  The second was similar except

        that one horse planted herself and would not move and another

        ignored the recall flag. For the third start the starter instructed the 

        riders to stay behind the marker post until he had mounted his

        rostrum. The horse that had planted herself at the second start did so 

        again.

         The Stewards interviewed Mr. T. Clark as to the reasons why he 

          had not obeyed the recall flag.  He explained that his horse had

          refused to stop. This could be clearly seen on the video. The

          Stewards cautioned Mr. Clark that he must always obey the

          recall flag.

           The Stewards enquired into the start of the last race. The Starter

           explained that he was trying to give everyone a fair start.

           However there were a number of unidentified individuals who 

           were being vocal in shouting out which prevented his own 

           instructions being audible. The Stewards reminded the Starter

           that he was in charge at the start and could be as firm as he liked.

            The Stewards interviewed Miss L.Pike-rider-and Mr. J.Mercier-

            trainer-CRONKVODDY-as to the reasons why the horse had

            refused to start. They explained the horse had simply dug itself

            in and not moved. The Stewards noted this explanation which 

            was confirmed by the video. 

              July 1st
              The handicapper explained to the Stewards that he had made

              an error and given GREY PANEL 10lbs too much weight as he

              overlooked the fact that the horse was a 3 year old. The 

              Stewards instructed the weight to be changed.

               The Stewards interviewed Mr. C.Timmons with regard to     

                his pulling up NATIONAL MONUMENT. The rider

                explained that his saddle had slipped. The Veterinary Surgeon

                confirmed that the horse was unharmed.

                The Stewards enquired into the fall of 2 horses in the third     

                 race. They found that VAMOS had slipped and brought down   

                 SCULASTIC. After both jockeys had been examined by the 

                 Medical Officers they were both passed fit to ride.

                 The Stewards interviewed Mr. A. Procter as to why 

                 ATHANIA had refused to start and noted his explanation that

                 the horse had simply refused to race. The Stewards reminded

                 Mr. J.S.O. Arthur-the trainer that he should ask permission 

                 for a horse to be led to the Start.

                 The Clerk of the Scales reported that Miss. L. Pike-the rider 

                 of MAJOR MAXIMUS-placed 3rd had failed to weigh in and

                 had gone directly into the Lady Jockeys’ Changing Room.    

                 The rider admitted that she had failed to weigh in but in 

                 mitigation claimed that she had been distracted when entering

                 the weighing room. The Stewards disqualified MAJOR

                 MAXIMUS and placed FAST FREDDIE third.

                 The Stewards interviewed Miss Pike and reminded her that in   

                 2010 the Stewards had explained to her that in Jersey the      

                 first four always weigh in. Miss Pike accepted that she had

                 made an error and again offered as mitigation the fact that

                 the weighing room had been very full of people. The Stewards

                 fined Miss Pike £50.

                 The Stewards interviewed Mr. J. Mercier-the trainer- and   

                 reminded him to instruct his staff that any horse being led in

                 should be placed in the second row.  The Stewards also   

                 strongly reminded the trainer that he was never to distract a

                 jockey while he or she was going about their business even

                 though the jockey was due to ride for him in the next race. 

                 Mr. Mercier apologised for his behaviour.

                 The Clerk of the Scales was reminded that she had total  

                 control over people in the Weighing Room and had full    

                 authority to instruct people who should not be there to leave

                 the Room. The Stewards resolved to monitor the situation    

                 over the rest of the season.

                 July 17th
                 The Stewards interviewed Miss Hurley-rider of SHIPS HILL-

                 which had been pulled up 2 furlongs out. They noted her

                 explanation that she rode the horse every day and felt that

                 it might have been affected by the going and had stopped 

                 very quickly. The Veterinary Officer reported that the horse

                 was sound.

                  The Stewards enquired into possible interference between

                  TOP PURSUIT-ridden by Mr. L. Lawson- and HOLD THE 

                   BUCKS-ridden by Mr. T.Procter. Having interviewed both

                   riders and viewed the tape of the race they concluded that if

                   there had been any interference it had only been very

                   marginal and had not affected the result.

                    July 31st
                    The Stewards interviewed Miss Kylie Manser-the rider-and 

                     Miss Alyson Malzard-the trainer- of UNIFORM RUBY

                     who had bolted at the start and noted their explanation that  

                     the horse had been kicked by another horse and it was this

                     that had caused the problem.

                  August 14th
                    The Stewards interviewed Mr. A. Procter to enquire into

                     why he had stopped riding ANNA GALERIA about two

                     furlongs out. Mr. Procter explained that he had given the  

                     horse a reminder about three furlongs out without any

                     reaction; he felt that the horse had bottomed and he had

                     accordingly let the horse make its own way home. This

                     was noted.

                   August 29th
                    The Stewards interviewed Mr.J.S.O.Arthur-the trainer of 

                     LADY PETRUS with regard to an entry in a race for which  

                     she was not elegible. The trainer explained that this was a 

                     paperwork error for which he apologised sincerely.

                     The Steward at the start of the third race expressed concern 

                      about the health of Mr. Luke Lawson-the rider.  The

                      Medical Officer examined the rider and found that he had

                      become dehydrated  and –since he had no further rides-  

                      kept him under observation until he had recovered.

                      The Stewards interviewed Mr. D.Evans-the trainer- and

                      reminded him that if he wished to lead in a horse at the

                      Start he must have the Starter’s permission.

                      The Stewards interviewed the Starter about the behaviour 

                       of UNIFORM RUBY-winner-at the Start. Having heard

                       his explanation the Stewards confirmed the result.

                       The Stewards interviewed Mrs Malzard-the trainer of

                       NORDIC LIGHT-winner-about the horse’s improved

                       form. The trainer explained that the horse’s form was

                       good in that he had won a race earlier in the season and

                       had been just outside the frame in his last two outings. The

                       horse liked good going and recently the going had not 

                       been to his liking. The Stewards noted this explanation.                 

